

Bullitt County Public Schools

1040 Highway 44 East Shepherdsville, Kentucky 40165

502-869-8000 Fax 502-543-3608 www.bullittschools.org

Date of Report - March 27, 2019

BULLITT COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT DISTRICT FACILITIES PLAN HEARING REPORT*

A public hearing was held at the <u>Bullitt County Board of Education</u>, 1040 <u>Highway 44 East</u>, <u>Shepherdsville</u>, <u>Ky</u> on <u>March 27, 2019</u> at <u>5:30pm</u>(local time). The purpose of the public hearing was to propose a new District Facility Plan developed by the <u>Bullitt County</u> Local Planning Committee. The Local Planning Committee (LPC) voted <u>11 yes and 0</u> <u>no</u> in favor of the proposed new plan and the Board voted <u>5 yes and 0 no</u> to approve the new plan.

There was/were 8 people at the hearing exclusive of the hearing officer individual(s) in attendance. Don Martin, KSBA consultant, served as the locally-appointed hearing officer. Employees of the Bullitt County School District (Angie Troutman, Becky Sexton, John Roberts, Andy Hobbs) Architect Kevin Locke, Board Members Darrell Coleman and Debby Atherton, and Pioneer News reporter Steve Thomas were present.

COMMENTS

Hearing officer Don Martin called the public hearing to order. The hearing officer outlined the purpose of the hearing and the hearing procedures in accordance with 702 KAR 4:180. It was explained that those persons wishing to speak would be given the opportunity and that written statements would be accepted. All considerations will be made available to the Kentucky Board of Education via the hearing officer's report. The hearing officer read the proposed new District Facility Plan which includes; Priority one- new elementary school to be built at a site determined by the board; life safety renovations at all schools, and renovation/replacement of elevator at Bullitt East High. Priority two items include renovations to several schools that met the criteria for restricted funds expenditures. Priority four items includes renovations to the Board of Education and some support buildings owned by the district.

Priority five items include renovations that did not quality for restricted funds expenditure.

The floor was opened to those who wished to make a statement. There were no oral or written comments.

RECOMMENDATIONS

It is recommended that the new District Facility Plan as developed by the <u>Bullitt County</u> Local Planning Committee and adopted by the <u>Bullitt County</u> Board of Education be approved as the District Facility Plan for the Bullitt County School District. A copy of the new plan is attached.

Respectfully submitted,
Don Martin,
Hearing Officer- Kentucky School Boards Field Consultant